
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 2016       Issue #379 
 

Trinity Lutheran Church Shares 

RALLY DAY & 95th CHURCH ANNIVERSARY 

                                        

                                            Rally Day Sunday, Sept. 11th  

                                         at 9:30 AM 

                                              Blessing of the Staff and                           

                                    Kids...don’t forget to bring  

                                               your Backpacks                             

                           for a Blessing! 
 

 

    AND 

    

TRINITY’S 95TH  

ANNIVERSARY 

on Sunday, Sept. 18th 

at 9:30 AM 

Special Guest Preacher 

Bishop Derek LeCakes 

Meal to follow Worship 

at Church 
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                      Noah’s Ark    

               September 2016 

  

God is Faithful! 

 

                        Dear Members and Friends of Trinity,  

 

   It Happened in 1921! 

 

 - Warren G. Harding was inaugurated as U.S. President. 

 -Insulin was discovered by scientists at the University of  

   Toronto, Canada. 

 - Amelia Earhart took her first flying lesson. 

 - Albert Einstein was awarded the Nobel Prize for Physics. 

 - Trinity Lutheran Church in Glen Cove, New York, was  

               incorporated! 

 

Wow! 95 years is a long time! That's how long God has blessed our  

ministry here in Glen Cove and the surrounding areas. Through the  

ministry of Trinity, many people have been touched with the gift of  

faith. Countless more, no doubt, were nurtured in their faith (as I was)  

after moving into this area. 

 

If you have been one of these people, you will want to be with us as  

we worship and give thanks to God on September 18th, at 9:30am.  

Our guest preacher that day will be the Rev. Derek LeCakes, the new 

Bishop of our Atlantic District. Following worship, we will have a  

catered brunch in the Church basement. Cost of the brunch will be $25, 

and children under 12 will be free. (Funding is available for those who 

might need it.) 

 

I ask that you consider using the envelope which will be mailed to  

you to make a special Anniversary gift to the Church. You may give it  

in on the 18th with your regular offering, or you may send it to the  

Church office. Thank you for your support of Trinity Lutheran Church 

and its ministry to the people in our community! 

 

     With thanks to God for 95 years, 

     Bill Charon, Congregation President 

Lutheran Service Book Order Form 

 

    If you are interested in purchasing one or      

 more hymnals- Cost $30.00 each -fill in the 

 form below and return it with your check     

 made out to Trinity Lutheran Church 

           Memo line: Hymnals—Thank you! 
 

Presented by: 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Your Name as you would like it to appear 

 

____  In Memory of 

 

_____In Honor of 

 

_____In Thanksgiving to God for 

 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Name of Person or Event being honored or remembered 

 

 

 

Presented by: 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Your Name as you would like it to appear 

 

____  In Memory of 

 

_____In Honor of 

 

_____In Thanksgiving to God for 

 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Name of Person or Event being honored or remembered 

 

 

A nameplate dedication will be put in the front  

of each hymnal similar to the ones above 

 

“Honor the Lord with your possessions and with the firstfruits 

of all your increase.” Proverbs 3:9 

https://www.cph.org/images/Product/large/031170.jpg


TLCShares Pics and News 

 

Mike & Harriet Rich renewed their  

vows on their  

62nd Wedding Anniversary. 

Congratulations and the Lord’s richest  

continued blessing on your marriage. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

BAPTISMS 

 

On Thursday, September 8th, Adrian Gadea will be baptized 

at the 6 PM Worship Service. Adrian is the son of Juan and Yana. 

Congratulations to this young family and God’s richest blessings! 

 

On Sunday, October 9th, Charley Isabell, 

daughter of Tara (Evans) & Anthony Duncan 

will be baptized during worship. Congratula- 

tions! We are looking forward to seeing 

Charley, now 3 months old with her family. 

 

 

On Saturday, October 1st at 2 PM 

Lauren MacDonald will wed Josh Perotti at Trinity. 

 

God’s blessings to you All! 

 

Congratulations to Alison Baade as she travels off to Boston for 

Graduate School. May God guide you and keep you safe. This 

past Sunday prayers were offered up for Alison. 

Congratulations to Jace Charon upon his Graduation from Glen 

Cove High School.  All our prayers and best wishes as you attend 

Nassau Community College for further studies.  

September Announcements 
 

  There is a WORSHIP Committee 

  Meeting on Thursday, Sept. 8th 

  following worship at 6:45 PM. 

  Please give any worship concerns 

  on a note to Kim Flower. Thanks! 

  At the June Worship meeting it was  

  decided that the 2nd Sunday of the  

  month would be Hymnal Sunday 

  without use of the projector/screen. 

 

RALLY DAY SEPTEMBER 11TH 

Everything starts back up 

       Adult Bible Study at 8:30 AM  

      Upper Room with Edith Uhlendorf 

Worship 9:30 AM with  

Sunday School to follow 

Blessing of the Staff and 

Blessing of the Backpacks 

 So bring the children,  

   invite their friends and  

              Come, Rally with us for Jesus!  

 

         Hey Kids, 

   Don’t forget your 

      BACKPACKS 

   on September 11th 

                                       

              Trinity’s 95th Anniversary and Brunch 

                                      will be celebrated on Sunday, Sept. 18th                                                 

        at the 9:30 AM Worship Service.         

                           Bishop Derek LeCakes will be our Guest      

                                     Preacher. There will be a meal afterwards      

    in the undercroft (Cost: $25.00, children 

               under 12 yrs, free)  
 

 

       

  
 

Sunday, September 25th 

       VOTERS BODY  

    meets after worship 

  Circus Theme 



    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            Fellowship Night for September is Game Night    
  

 Due to the first Friday of the month being Labor 
Day weekend we will have it the following  

Friday, 9/9 at 6:30 PM 
in the Upper Room and pizza will be served. 

 
During our Blended Worship Service on July 31st 
we had worship dancers during our offertory time. 

 The dancers were from Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, Laurelton  

     Praise Dancers Patricia Bernateau and Kara Sowerby-Facey 
danced beautifully to modern Christian music and their performance 

told the story of the song and was enjoyed by the congregation. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LWML RECEIVES JOHN OF BEVERLY AWARD 

  At the national convention of the Lutheran Church 

 Missouri Synod in July, at a special dinner, the Lutheran

 Women’s Missionary League was awarded the John of Beverly 

 Award Medal for their support for services for the deaf. Many  

 of the past presidents attended the dinner. Betty Duda, Mill Neck 

 Manor Trustee and past President of the LWML, presented the award 

 from Lutheran Friends of the Deaf to current LWML President  

 Patti Ross.    Keep those mites coming in! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Lutheran Service Book Hymnal Dedications were received: 
 
In Memory of Frank Armstrong by Richard & Kathryn Nordstrom 
In Memory of Walter Davis by Bill & Kay Charon 
In Memory of Frederick Dreyhaupt by Lisa Baade 
In Memory of Betty Dreyhaupt by Lisa Baade 
In Memory of Kenneth Hartje by Bill & Kay Charon 
In Memory of Marcus Luengas by Bill & Kay Charon 
In Memory of Marilyn Ryan by Bill & Kay Charon 
 
In Honor of Elsie Armstrong by Richard & Kathryn Nordstrom 
In Honor of Kandy Davis by Bill & Kay Charon 
In Honor of Anita Mazzella by Bill & Kay Charon 
 
Thanks to all for donating hymnals in honor of or in memory of 
loved ones. Back page of newsletter has the order form on it. 
 
A Memorial received for Marilyn Ryan by the Charon’s —Fellowship 
 
A Gift was received from Kirsten Brown and Karin Jacobsen in  
appreciation of receiving the Trinity newsletter. 
 

 
     END YOUR SEARCH! HELP YOUR CHURCH!      
 
GOOD SEARCH IS AN ONLINE SEARCH COMPANY  
THROUGH YAHOO THAT DONATES TO OUR CHURCH 
FOR EVERY SEARCH MADE. LIST THE CAUSE AS 
TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH—GLEN COVE. 
 
 
                                 An update on the Teng’s: 
                                 In July, Matthew, Tracey and Annabelle Teng 
                                 have relocated to The Woodlands, TX. Annabelle  
                                 is now three months old, rolling over and doing                                                                    
                                 good after her rough start, having had a stroke at 
                                  2 days old, born on May 17th. Thank you everyone 
                                 for your prayers lifted to God on her behalf. Cheo 
                                 has returned home after visiting with them and 
                                 helping them settle in. What a lil doll she is!! 
 
                           “Children are a heritage from the Lord, offspring  
                             a reward from Him.” Psalm 127:3 
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NEWS IN THE PEWS 

 

Called Home by the Lord 

Our former member Kenneth Hartje was called home by the Lord  

on August 5th at the age of 90. Ken was very active at Trinity as  

President of the Council and Choir Director for so many years. 

Our love and sympathy to Vada and family. 

 

Called Home by the Lord on August 21 was Elaine Miller, mother 

of our Council member Scott Miller. Elaine died unexpectedly and 

our love and sympathy and prayers for the Holy Spirit’s comfort 

and peace to Scott & Caren, Scotty, Danny and Grace. May your 

mom and grandma’s love and memories live on in your hearts. 

 

Called Home by the Lord on July 16 was Gianna Petrella at the age 

of 19, Granddaughter of Anthony & Doris Petrella (niece of Manny). 

May our gracious Lord comfort this family in their sudden loss. 

 

Our sympathy and love to Jane Sorenson at the loss of her sister Barbara. 

Jane and Laurie traveled out to California to say their good-byes to 

Barbara on August 29th when she was taken off life support; and 

Jane is thankful for the prayers of the congregation on their behalf. 

May God comfort her family in their loss. God is merciful! 

 

A friend who attended Trinity Marcus Luengas was Called Home by 

the Lord. Marcus attended church regularly with his next door  

neighbor Rod Catano. It was nice meeting Mrs Luengas over the 

holy days at worship. We pray God’s comfort for her, her family and Rod. 

 

Called Home by the Lord John McCrary III-a note from Christie Callahan 

A Memorial Service will be taking place in honor of John’s life and 

passing on September 25th at the Congregational Church of Manhasset 

at 12 noon. All are welcome to attend. John offered his beautiful gift of 

music to Trinity Lutheran Church. We especially remember his voice 

and playing for the concert “Paradise” which honored the September  

11th, 2001 victims and families. We pray for his family and friends  

during their time of grieving. He was the son of Tex & Jinx,  

radio and TV stars. 
 

“Precious in the sight of the Lord is the death of His saints.” 

    Psalm 116:15 
 

 

TLCSHARES—CHURCH  FOOD                                                             

PANTRYAND THRIFT SHOP 

3RD SAT OF THE MONTH 

NEXT PANTRY: SATURDAY,  

SEPTEMBER 17TH 9:30-NOON 

 

 The Food Pantry would appreciate donations of cereal, pasta/sauce, 

 tuna fish, jelly and peanut butter, school snacks and box drinks.  

 WANTED—used/unwanted costume jewelry to be sold at the 

 monthly Pantry sale for profits for Ladies Guild. Blessing & Thanks 

 

 Dedication of the new Pantry was Sunday, July 10th 
  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
               
 CHECK IN TO TRINITY ON YOUR FACEBOOK PAGE  
               EACH TIME YOU COME TO CHURCH AND HELP  
                            IN CAUSES FOR NEEDY CHILDREN 
 
                www.facebook.com/trinitylutherangc 
         website: www.trinitylutheranglencove.com 
          text messages: text@74 forest to 81010  
          from Pastor Travis and receive daily  
          devotions and weekly Bible Challenge updates 
 
 
    TLCShares the Word of God with the community 
  It was held Mon-Fri, August 8-12 
  and was a howling success, thank God  
  and all of you for your support. 
  The staff did a wonderful job and  
  the kids had great fun learning about  
  Jesus, their Good Shepherd. 



Trinity Lutheran Church 

Worship Assistants’ Schedule 

         September 2016 

  
     Serve the Lord with refreshed hearts.  

        Please be at your assigned post                                            

     15 minutes prior to start of service 

 

Fellowship: Coffee with cookies/cakes return on Rally Day 

If you can’t make your scheduled assignment please contact a replace-

ment from your list and call the church office to let them know. 

Call Kim Flower be added to assistants’ lists 1-954-224-1816 

*Head usher responsible for head count/offerings;  

other ushers tidying pews 

To sign up for Altar, Flowers, Sanctuary Light, Fellowship,  

please fill in the charts in church hallway or call office 676-1340 

Sanctuary Light $5/Sunday Flowers $20/vase, 2 available each week 

Put your ALL on the ALTAR and help fill the OPEN slots 

    “What Does Trinity Lutheran Church Mean to Me?”           

 

                                   We need contributors, near and far, to send in a 

                                   piece to share in the newsletter. People enjoy 

                                  reading them and getting to know us better. 

   Past pastors are allowed to write too! 

   Email Kay Charon at God4us11542@yahoo.com 

   Thanks for your help!!! 

     

                                              Remember...TLCShares! 

 

 CONFIRMATION CLASSES TO START UP TUESDAY, 

 SEPTEMBER 13TH. 

 

 (TBA) 1st year Class studying the Bible 

 5 PM 2nd year Class studying Theology 

 6 PM 3rd year Class studying Baptism, Communion, etc. 

 

 A special Early Communion Class will be held in the spring 

 for young people who are at the end of 5th grade.  

 

 If interested in joining classes please contact Pastor Travis. 

 

 Women’s Bible Study continues to meet on Thursday at 1 PM. 

 

 Men’s Bible Study will resume mid-October. 

           A second young men’s Saturday Bible study is in the works-TBA 

 

 On Tuesday, September 20th, LI Harvest will hold its  

 Orientation meeting at Trinity for Membership/Food. 

 

 Looking ahead to October… 

 On Oct. 15th 9:30-11 AM Free Blood Pressure Screening at 

 Trinity by No Shore LIJ Managed Long Term Care Program. 

 On Oct. 22nd at 9:30 AM there will be an LWML Fall Rally 

 at Trinity, Hicksville. Pastor Travis will be preaching as 

 our Nassau County Pastoral Advisor. All ladies invited! 

 On Oct. 23rd Rev. Steven Mahlburg. missionary to the deaf 

 in Macau, China will be preaching and leading Bible Study. 

  

  

Assistants 9/4 Sunday 

Labor Day 

 9:30 AM 

9/11 Sunday 

Rally Day 

9:30 AM  

9/18 Sunday 

Annv Sunday 

9:30 AM 

9/25 Sunday 

Voters Body 

9:30 AM 

Chancel  Phyllis Yee Kim Flower Bill Charon John Bruckner 

Acolyte Andrew  

Noak 

Lucas  

Rabanal 

Adrien 

Brunelle 

Amanda  

Baade 

Reader  Bill Charon Kim Flower Jane Sorenson Carol Rosa 

Ushers *Ted Norelius 

Rod Catano 

Scott Miller 

*Will Flower 

Jerry Flower 

Michael Amodio 

 

*Bob Bartlotti 

Guy Brunelle 

Cheo Teng 

*Ted Sitterer 

Rob Edwins 

Nils Coffey 

Greeters Sharon Norelius Lynda Madden E Uhlendorf Lucia Coffey 

Nursery  Elise N Yasmin R Ali Bebry Amelia N 

Altar  Edith Uhlendorf Janet Bebry Phyllis Yee OPEN 

Sanct Lite OPEN OPEN OPEN OPEN 

Flowers  1-Charon 2-Petrella 1-Uhlendorf OPEN 

 

Fellowship OPEN OPEN OPEN OPEN 



 

 BIBLE SALE AT CPH 

 

   Concordia Publishing House is 

   having a Bible sale and you can 

   save up to 33% off your purchase. 

   New Special of The Lutheran Study 

   Bible: Journal Edition and limited 

quantities of The Lutheran Study Bible: Reformation Anniversary 

Editions. You can contact them at CPH.ORG or call 1-800-325-3040 

 

   “Study to show yourself approved unto God.” 2nd Timothy 2:15 

 

LWML Atlantic District 

Lutheran Women’s Missionary League Fall Retreat 

to be held October 14-16, 2016 

at Tuscarora Inn, Mount Bethel, PA 

Retreat Leader: Mrs. Monique Nunes 

Theme: Stand by Your Man 

John 20:11-18 

Registration information see Phyllis Yee 

For more info contact Deaconess Rojas 

Email: dcsrojas@redeemerlutheranbronx.org 

or go to www.adlwml.org 

 

Ladies Guild will meet on the 3rd Monday of September,  9/19  

at 12 noon. Bring a sandwich for lunch. Refreshments will be  

supplied by hostess of the month. LWML Sunday will be celebrated 

on October 2nd at the 9:30 AM worship service. Hope to see you 

on the 19th. All ladies of the congregation are welcome to come. 

If you can’t make the meeting on the 19th, the young women 

of Trinity will meet on Thursday, Sept. 22nd at 7 PM. 

Please try to make one of these two opportunities to serve the 

Lord with gladness. 

   

SERVICE OF REMEMBRANCE OF 9/11/01 

ON FRIDAY, 9/9 AT 3:30 PM A CHAPEL SERVICE 

WILL BE HELD AT MILL NECK MANOR 

IN REMEMBRANCE OF THOSE WHO LOST THEIR LIVES 

  

  

 How blessed are we to have Meredith Baade accompanying 

 Christie and Tony on Sunday morning to enhance our 

 worship service playing the flute and singing. Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VBS Planning Meeting led by Phyllis Yee and 

Thank You to Carol Rosa for all the ordering 



VBS Pics 

 

See what the Planning meeting turned into with God’s Blessing! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Director 

Phyllis Yee 

 

         Our Musician 

         Tony Mazzella 

 

Pastor Travis our 

Worship Leader 

 

 

 

 

 

      A Parent and child 

Thanks to ALL 

our Teachers, 

Helpers and 

Volunteers 

You made it great 

fun for the children 

to learn of Jesus! 

 VBS Pics 

 

 

 Game Time 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 It’s fun with 

     Jesus 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Dinner 

 Preparation 

 Time 

 

 Thanks to all 

 who prepared 

 meals and 

 served 



VBS Pics     Fun at Work 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The older kids 

posing with  

some of the 

younger ones 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fun at Worship 

 VBS Pics     Fun at Crafts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Meal Time                     Grandma helps out 



 


